
 

Newsletter 

Friday 10th November 2023  

Weekly School Attendance 93% / Best Class Attendance: Year 4 (99%)               

               Welsh Phrase of the week: Bore da, Prynhawn da (Good Morning, Good Afternoon) 

 

Remembrance Service at the Cenotaph on Plas Kynaston Lane 

A reminder that the Remembrance Service will be held at Cefn Mawr Cenotaph this Sunday, 12th 

November. The service will start promptly at 10:40 am, please arrive at 10.20 am ready for the 

service.  Our Head Boy and Head Girl will be reading the names of some of the fallen, and our 

Deputies/Prefects will lay a wreath on behalf of our school.   Thank you for your donations this week 

in supporting the Poppy appeal. We held our own Remembrance Service at school today and paid our 

respects during a one minute silence.  
 
Parents’ Evenings 

We are looking forward to meeting you with your child’s class teacher next Monday, 13th and Tuesday, 

14th November and you will have the opportunity to look through your child’s work.  This is an 

important meeting to discuss their progress and how you can support your child.  Letters were sent 

home earlier this week for you to book an appointment.  Please contact your child’s class teacher if 

you have not already made an appointment. 
 
Swimming Sessions 

A reminder that swimming sessions continue on Monday for Year 6 pupils for the rest of this half 

term.  Please ensure your child arrives on time on Monday with their swimwear and a towel.  Please 

send payment to the school office as soon as possible. This is to cover costs of the transport, 

swimming costs are paid for the Local authority. 
 
Children in Need – Friday, 17th November 

The School Council will be holding a fun fundraising day for this worthy appeal next Friday, 17th 

November.  Children can wear pyjamas to school on this day and bring in a £1 donation.  We will be 

organising activities throughout the day. We look forward to a fun day. 
 
A reminder to Nursery families to apply for a Reception place 

Children in Nursery do not automatically receive a place into the Reception class, a new Reception 

application is required.  Please visit the Wrexham Website and search for Admissions.  Admissions 

can also be contacted by phone (01978 298991) or email (Admissions@wrexham.gov.uk).  Reception 

applications closing date is Friday, 17th November 2023. 
 
Key Stage 2 – Fruit Shop 

Pupils in Year 6 have been busy this week completing a survey about Healthy snacks for playtimes. 

The results of their survey show that pupils would like to be able to buy fruit on sale at break times 

on the yard, and they gave their preferences about their favourite fruit.  From Monday 13th 

November Year 6 pupils/School Council will be selling fruit at 20p each. Pupils may bring their own 

snacks into school for breaks but we ask that they bring, yogurt, fruit or cheese. All primary schools 

in Wrexham follow the Healthy schools guidance to promote healthy eating for pupils. 
 
RSE Information for Parents/Carers 

Each family have received a RSE Information leaflet today which outlines the statutory education 

which is delivered in all primary schools in Wrexham. If you have any questions please ask your child’s 

class teacher during Parents’ evening. Resources will be available to view in the school hall during 

Parents’ evenings.  

 

mailto:Admissions@wrexham.gov.uk


 

New Parent Governor 

We are pleased to inform you that we have a new parent Governor on our Governing Body – Gemma 

Kyffin – Mum of Jack (Year 3) and Oliver (Nursery). 

 
 

Headteacher’s Award / Star of the Week (Awarded for being a good learner) 
 

Nursery – Beau         Year 3 – Tiger 

Reception - George  Year 4 – Seren 

Year 1 – Peyton        Year 5 – Kailan 

Year 2 – Ralph            Year 6 – Ruby 

 
 
Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos – Welsh Speaker of the week 

Llongyfarchiadau pawb! 
 
Meithrin/Nursery – Thea      Blwyddyn 3 – Jax 

Derbyn/Reception – Alanna         Blwyddyn 4 – Cole 

Blwyddyn 1 – Charlie               Blwyddyn 5 – Brady 

Blwyddyn 2 – Ava              Blwyddyn 6 – Theo 
 
Super Sports Star Award 

Congratulations to the children who have been presented with certificates today.  The winners were 

chosen as they have made the most effort and been a good sport in their weekly PE sessions.   

 

Nursery – George       Year 3 – Jacob 

Reception – Layla   Year 4 – Oliver 

Year 1 – Danielle           Year 5 – Poppy 

Year 2 – Asa               Year 6 – Evie 

 

 

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a 

responsibility to keep children and young people safe. 

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Andrea Green, or Miss 

Eleanor Williams. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an 

emergency.  
 

 


